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Celebrating 50 years
1970-2020

1970 First Selectman Robert J. Blair brings together a group, leading to  
incorporation of  Chester Historical Society on April 24th… 100 Charter  
Members attend First Annual Meeting… 1973 Finish restoration of  Meeting 
House… Craftworks fair begins 23-year run on Town Green… 1974 Establish 
the Robbie Collomore Music Series… Society-sponsored production of  Our Town 
begets Meeting House Players… 1976 Sponsor the Chester Bicentennial Commis-
sion… 1979 Co-sponsor, with the Chester Rotary Club, building the Gazebo on the 
Meeting House Green… 1982 Sponsor the addition to the Meeting House… 1986 
Chester celebrates 150th year of  incorporation… 1992 Refurbish Meeting House 

Society Archive Room… 1993 Programs for Chester Elementary students begin… Receive donation 
for permanent Society building at Chester Fairgrounds… 1995 Sponsor celebration for 200th Anni-
versary of  Meeting House, which includes an original play, parade and Chester, England dignitaries… 
2001 Purchase the historic Griswold factory as the Society’s first home… 2003 Approve museum archi-
tectural plans; heating, plumbing and kitchen installed… 2006 Bringing History Home Capital Campaign 
enables final construction conversion to museum space… 2010 Chester Museum 
at The Mill opens… 2011 Society receives State of  CT and national awards for its 
permanent exhibit, Streams of  Change: Life Along the Pattaconk… 2013 Adopt Free 
Admission Policy… 2015 Waterhouse Millstones donated and installed at museum 
entrance… 2019 Our 12th publication, “Chester: Lost, Found, Remembered,” writ-
ten by Robert and Thomas Miceli… 2020 Society celebrates its 50th Anniversary 
(and a decade at the museum) with its 10th new seasonal exhibit… Long-range 
development/maintenance project begins; HVAC updated, cupola spire replaced, 
new roof  / gutters installed.  		  Preserving the Past; Securing the Future
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It was a year like nothing in memory, when plans and personal contact were put on hold. 

Before the arrival of  COVID-19 in mid-March 2020, the Society had welcomed large audiences to our series of  impressive  
exhibits and unique programs. From our summertime 50th Anniversary Exhibit and Chester Fair Farm Exhibit, to our big band 
nights and four well-attended programs, we had a very full calendar, attracting 2,855 people.

Leading into the 100th anniversary year of  Woman’s Suffrage, we were excited about creating a seasonal exhibit, hosting  
programs to celebrate Chester women in the years before 1920, and continuing to share the story of  Constance Baker Motley. 
Until the pandemic shut us down. 

But history doesn’t stand still and neither did we. 

Building on the success of  the Light Up the Night stars holiday fundraiser, we turned it into an opportunity to help the  
community during the pandemic. From the start of  March to the end of  May, our Stars for Hope sales raised over $4,000 for 
Adams food cards for families in need in Chester and Deep River. Our star creator, Christopher Owens, along with trustee 
(and star organizer) Dawn Parker, made the news time and again, including WFSB-TV, bringing Chester and the Society much 
recognition.   

We took advantage of  the museum closure to check off  some projects in our long-term museum maintenance program,  
replacing the roof  shingles and installing improved gutters, and replacing the cupola spire.

Now we look forward to producing more films of  Chester history for our YouTube channel – a project we began this summer 
when we couldn’t open our museum – and publishing another book of  Chester history this fall. Perhaps founding President 
Barbara Delaney’s favorite Society closing remarks are never more appropriate.  “Onward and Upward.”

Cary Hull, President

Looking Back 50 Years
The Society’s original Board of  Trustees from the Annual Meeting of  June 1971 was composed of: Wells Bates, Louis N. Bertelli, Mrs. Gene 
(Sally) Bibbiani, M. G. Brooks, Robert Collomore, Mrs. Edmund (Barbara) Delaney (President), Mrs. Frank  (Helene) Ferrari, James L. Grote, 
Mrs. Eleanor Harwood, Charles W. Hayward (Vice President), Herbert W. Hills, Edward C. Hull, Mrs. David (Judy) Joslow, Mrs. Walter (Betty) 
Killam, David W. King, Bernhard Knollenberg, Jesse Lanzi, Dr. D. L. Lieberman, Hon. Constance Baker Motley, Mrs. Harry (Gwen) Orton-
Jones, Charles McKew Parr (Historian), Richard Pearson, Robert W. Puffer, Thomas Steger, William J. Stoll, Claude Watrous, Dr. Donald R. 
Zito. Non-trustees included: Holly Schroeder (Secretary), Theresa Ramsdell (Recording Secretary) and Lester LaPorte (Treasurer).

Our front cover contains a timeline of  notable events and activities during the first 50 years of  the Chester Historical Society.  The timeline is 
bookended by the Society’s original and 50th anniversary logos, representing the side door at the Meeting House and the cupola atop Chester 
Museum at The Mill. 



Exhibits & Programs
Our 2019 seasonal exhibit focused on celebrating the CHS’s 
50th Anniversary. Creating this exhibit, it was amazing to re-
alize how much we have achieved.  From rehabilitating and 
expanding the Meeting House, starting the Robbie Collo-
more Music Series, and ultimately creating a museum, there 
was a great deal to exhibit.  Sandy and Marilena Vaccaro 
divided our history into decades and turned them into five 
beautiful panels.  Craftworks, Collomore Concerts, Galas, 
Collaborations, Oral Histories, Books, Videos, Creative 
Challenges… Oh my, we’ve been a very active society.

The exhibit also included 50 years of  dynamic and creative 
posters designed by Jan Cummings and Peter Good for CHS 
events and programs, plus Collomore concerts and Meeting-
house Players productions.

June’s Annual Meeting in the Meeting House adjourned to 
the Green for a potluck picnic, 50th Anniversary Cake, and 
music by the Moving Target Band in the gazebo. The Old 
Time baseball game, played by 1857 rules, with the Deep 
River and Essex Historical Societies in September, was an-
other big hit, particularly as the Chester Squirrels prevailed.

The fall was especially busy with three big programs, plus 
three evenings of  music by the Tuxedo Junction Big Band 
in the Meeting House. In September Chester resident Al 
Malpa, a longtime ephemera collector and dealer, gave a 
PowerPoint program, “Ephemera Discoveries in Chester’s  
Collection.” On a Sunday afternoon in October, we co-
hosted with Deep River Historical Society a showing of  
Peter Calamari’s “Films of  Deep River and Chester, 1930s-
1950s,” at the Deep River Town Hall Auditorium. Novem-
ber brought a program by Jan Cummings and Peter Good, 
“50 Years of  Chester Graphics by Cummings & Good.” All 

The November 2019 program presented by the design team of  Jan and 
Peter Good featured Chester logos they created over the last 50 years, in-
cluding many for the Chester Historical Society.  The Goods were also in-
strumental in the design of  many early Society publications.  It was not a 
surprise the program attracted a full Meeting House of  120 people.

A panoramic view of  our colorful 50th Anniversary Exhibit captured the variety of  Chester historical activities over the past five decades.

three programs were very popular, attracting large audienc-
es, and were filmed for our YouTube channel. 

We welcomed a crowd at our “Chester in the 1950s” pro-
gram in March, presented in our ever popular cracker-barrel 
format. Two weeks later, COVID-19 arrived, cancelling our 
great program on the 100th anniversary of  women’s suf-
frage in CT and our exhibit on notable women of  Chester 
before 1920.  Everything is on the back burner, waiting for 
the all clear. 
 
The pandemic also forced Trustee Marta Daniels to cancel 
Joel Motley’s showing of  his new documentary about his 
mother, Judge Constance Baker Motley. Marta also had to 
cancel at least six speaking engagements around the state 
about Judge Motley.

Keith Dauer & Sandy Senior-Dauer, Co-Chairs



Historical Preservation
The History Preservation Committee is responsible for the So-
ciety’s collections, for accessioning new items, as well as catalog-
ing and preserving the collection. 

We accepted many donations this year, including items from 
the Chalany Farm on Cedar Lake Road from the Chalany fam-
ily. These were displayed at the 2019 Chester Fair. Two plows 
are now exhibited outdoors at the Museum. Another donation, 
a large Time Clock used at Russell Jennings, is now part of  our 
permanent exhibition. Bruce Sypher donated a special table he 
made from the original subfloor boards of  the 1795 Meeting 
House.

For the first time, we decided to purchase an important item for 
our collection.  We felt very fortunate to pay less than $200 on 
eBay for a ledger from the Silliman factory, covering all transac-
tions from November 1867 to December 1881. 

Pat Kosky and I continued to work most Tuesday afternoons 
and Friday mornings in the Meeting House Archive Room. We 
thank Hannah Male, who joined us October through March. 
The Archive Room was closed from mid-February through late 
May because of  floor replacement at the Meeting House, then 
COVID-19. Once the virus is behind us, we will welcome new 
volunteers. We meet Tuesday afternoons and Friday mornings.

We work with the Exhibit and Refresh Committees, research-
ing records, photographs and artifacts in our collection to put 
on display. We research questions from Society members and 
others who find us online.  We also scan photographs for our 
collection, which allows families to retain their originals. We 
welcome photos for a Tri-Town public program, “Celebrating 
100 years of  Women’s Achievements,” presently scheduled for 
November.

Diane Lindsay, Curator

Clockwise: (1) This 3-foot-high wooden clock with a stamp for timecards was used at 
Russell Jennings Manufacturing beginning in 1923.  Its manufacturer, International Time 
Recording Co. of  NY, was a forerunner of  International Business Machines (IBM).  (2) 
A listing on eBay for an S. Silliman & Co. ledger for the period 1867-1881, prompted the 
Society to acquire this significant addition to our collection. (3) We have member Bill My-
ers (pictured) to thank for arranging the donation of  farm equipment from the former 
Chalany Farm on Cedar Lake Rd.  Following his restoration work, this stump plow is 
featured in a new outdoor exhibit at Chester Museum at The Mill.
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Development & Fundraising

Building & Grounds

During this fiscal year, the Development Committee focused 
on expanding the investment diversity of  the two broker-
age accounts established by CHS. The goal is to expand and 
maintain conservative financial assets that will retain value and 
grow during these uncertain and volatile times. 

The committee conducted their annual fiduciary function of  
reviewing with the brokers the performance of  both broker-
age firms, Essex Financial Services and Wells Fargo. Both ac-
counts performed within the established objectives. Ongoing 
monitoring and allocation adjustments were made during the 
year. 

Exceptional value yields in 2019 for the two mutual funds result-
ed in a one-year balance increase of  26.8% as of  12/31/2019.  
The subsequent four months of  early 2020 brought a dramatic 
market downturn due to COVID-19.  However, by the end of  
the fiscal year, all of  the various investment accounts returned 
to or close to year-end 2019 levels. 

Currently, CHS has two mutual funds, a balanced fund with 
stocks and bonds included, a preferred securities portfolio 
and a money market account. The value of  these accounts as 
of  fiscal year end was $278,694.

A portion of  these invested funds have been allocated to pro-
gram, publication, educational and museum restoration ex-
penses. Ongoing costs for maintaining the historic Mill and 
the grounds are an expensive obligation, requiring long-range 
planning and fiscal oversight efforts by the CHS trustees. 

The Society’s 5-Year (2018-2022) Strategic Plan, adopted November 14, 2017, 
established the Building & Grounds Committee. The committee’s role is to 
help the trustees prioritize and prepare a maintenance plan for short- and long-
term projects for 3-to-5-year budget planning.  In addition, committee mem-
bers perform the routine building and grounds tasks necessary to maintain the 
safety and quality of  the Mill property.

The “Preserve the Mill – Secure its Future” campaign has identified nine essen-
tial infrastructure projects for implementation.  During the past year, four of  
the projects were completed. These were: (1) Phase II HVAC system installed 
in a new code-compliant first floor utility room replacing the old system in the 
east-side attic; (2) Replacement of  roof  shingles; (3) Replacement of  old gut-
ters with leaf  guard gutters and a new gutter system along south-side eave; (4) 
Creation of  the replica spire by Art Christianson’s excellent craftmanship. The 
last three projects were partially funded by a $5000 grant from the 1772 Foun-
dation in cooperation with Preservation CT.

We also replaced several courses of  deteriorated clapboard along the deck side 
of  the Mill, which is now protected by new gutters.

Finally, in May the committee prepared the area along the driveway for the  
location of  the Chalany plow.  A section was graded and gravel stone base set 
to accommodate this unique gift. 

Ed Meehan, Chairman

During this year, the Development Committee also worked 
with the Building & Grounds Committee to develop a four-year  
fundraising campaign, “Preserve the Mill – Secure its Future,” 
to be launched in 2020. Due to COVID-19, however, this fun-
draising effort has been delayed. The trustees do not want to 
impose donation requests on the residents of  Chester during 
this period of  financial stress. 

Nevertheless, we were able to undertake some primary muse-
um repairs and improvements, thanks to some prudent finan-
cial planning and a $5000 grant from Preservation CT. (More 
details in the Building & Grounds report.)  

The annual Creative Challenge silent auction and reception 
was also postponed until 2021. The delay of  these fundraising 
activities and unknown future pandemic impact cause con-
cern and require close monitoring of  financial obligations.

The one fundraiser we did offer was our “Light Up the Night” 
star sale, which began in late November. Chester resident 
Christopher Owens created prelighted wooden stars, which 
we sold to raise funds for the upgrade of  exterior lighting 
at the museum.   By the end of  winter, we had sold 85 stars, 
raising a profit of  $3350. (This star sale should NOT be con-
fused with the “Stars for Hope” sale to raise funds for the 
Food Pantry during COVID-19. See the President’s Message 
for more details on that.)

Jenny Kitsen, Chair 

Following the installation of  new roof  shingles and gut-
ters at the museum, member Art Christianson crafted a 
handsome spire to top the cupola, replicating the his-
toric one that fell a few years ago.



A new and expanded exhibit of  Chester schools brings back memories 
for visitors of  all ages. 

Membership

Review & Refresh Committee 

As of  May 31, 2020, the Society had 260 current mem-
berships (see back page), the sixth consecutive year we 
increased our membership rolls.  We welcomed 18 new 
memberships and processed three upgrades.   By level, 
we currently have 50 Individual memberships (10 new), 
95 Family (8 new), 27 Benefactor (1 upgrade) and 88 Life 
(2 upgrades).  

Our efforts to attract more members was thwarted by 
the March arrival of  the COVID-19 virus, shutting down 
all programs and exhibits, prime activities to stimulate 
interest in Chester history.

A vital membership is the foundation of  any successful 
non-profit organization. A goal set in our Strategic Plan 

While our Streams of  Change exhibit has existed since our 
opening 10 years ago, it is hardly static. For the last few 
years, we have reduced the emphasis of  some elements 
and expanded or created new areas. 

Historian Rob Miceli has been instrumental in this  
process.  Together with his sister Nancy Watkins, we 
now have terrific new panels on the Town Center, plus  
Chester schools.  

Donald Perreault and Tom Marshall greatly expanded 
our Silliman inkstand area; Cheri Ferrari Habersang and 
Donna Carlson created a unique area on Andy’s Beauty 
Shop, a longtime Chester business.  With its continued 
enhancements, our award-winning “permanent” exhibit 
is worth visiting again and again.

Robbie Collomore Music Series 
The 45th season of  the Robbie Collomore Music Series 
was both an artistic and financial success. The All in the Fall 
grouping of  concerts again proved to be popular with a re-
cord attendance. 

The first concert of  the season was our annual Barbara and 
Edmund Delaney Young Artist Concert, featuring the An-
sonia String Quartet. This concert continued our association 
with Juilliard, affording us the opportunity to hear brilliant 
musicians at the start of  their career.

The second concert featured Hubby Jenkins, who wove a 
magical story of  Afro-American music through country 
blues, ragtime, fiddle, banjo and traditional jazz.

In November we featured the legendary John Jorgenson 
Bluegrass Band. The four musicians combined incredible 
vocal harmonies and seasoned showmanship.

Our final concert was very special, featuring world-renowned 
artists, cellist Carter Brey and pianist Benjamin Pasternack. 
Their exquisite playing was a fitting close to our season.

The only sad note was the onset of  COVID-19, which has 
forced us to cancel our 2020 season. Happily all our per-
formers have agreed to return for our 2021 season.

Collomore Music Committee: Randy Allinson, Ray Archambault, 
Karin Badger, James Baker, Ann Drinan (manager), Anne Easton, 
Karli Gilbertson, Rick Holloway, Martin Nadel (chairperson), James 
Paisley, Bettie Perreault, Sue Saltus, Michael Sanders, Jacqueline Stack 
and John Williams

is to identify ways to bring more people into our annual 
membership program as well as increase interest in vol-
unteer opportunities.  We encourage members to set a 
goal of  inviting a friend to a future event. 

We encourage all members as well as non-members to 
stay current by signing up for our informative periodic 
e-newsletter. Other than the Society-associated Robbie 
Collomore Music Series, we do not share email lists with 
other organizations.  
	
	 Facebook:  chestercthistoricalsociety
	 Website:     chesterhistoricalsociety.org

Skip Hubbard, Membership Chair



1992 Elsie Straub, Archivist Shirley Miceli and Andy Johnson review and cat-
egorize documents in the Meeting House basement.  Archiving the Society’s 
collection has been a major activity since the Society was granted the space 
following the 1986 rear addition to the Meeting House.  

Finances Looking Back Over 50 Years
Revenues for the annual operations of  the Society are gener-
ated from three primary sources: membership dues, donations 
(Annual Appeal, museum visitor box, other) and fundraising 
events.  Principal expenses include utilities, insurance and ac-
counting, general maintenance and exhibit expenses. 

Our Annual Appeal response realized almost $12,000 with 
just under 50% of  our membership participating.  With all 
mortgage-type obligations now behind us, we were able to 
direct $3,900 to initial repairs and maintenance identified in 
an upcoming capital campaign.  A profit of  $3,350 from stars 
sold during the Light Up the Night wintertime program was 
similarly directed.

A rising stock market and more customers voting for the So-
ciety as a favorite charity resulted in a $1660 donation from 
the Essex Saving Bank’s Community Investment Program.   
We also received a $700 corporate grant from Essex Sav-
ings Bank / Essex Financial Services to offset creating and 
mailing newsletters. Both amounts were far above previous  
experience and much appreciated. 

The 2020-21 fiscal year will present new challenges as we will 
lose donations and publication sales from visitors to the mu-
seum, the Chester Sunday Market and the Chester Fair.  Our 
new budget is conservative, attempting to reflect these uncer-
tain times while relying on the continuing support of  our loyal 
membership.  

Jo Anne Park, Treasurer

Operations Summary Fiscal YTD 6/1/19 - 5/30/20
The unaudited summary below reflects the YTD Operations Budget of 
the Society, which is apart from the Robbie Collomore Music Series. 
Final financials will be available when audited. The Society has no 
liabilities.

Revenues
	 Membership Dues	  7,770
	 Annual Appeal / Donations	  16,253 
	 Museum Visitor Donations	  1,061
	 Fundraising Events			      7,952 
	 Grants	  700
	 Museum Sales	  540 
	 Other	  65
	 Total Operating Revenues	  34,341 

Expenses
	 Building Utilities	  6,227
	 Maintenance & Operations	  11,823 
	 Fundraising Costs	  3,142
	 Communications	  750 
	 Programs & Exhibits/Grants	  4,140 
	 Training	 0
	 Museum Store Purchases	  312
	 Miscellanous	  522 
	 Transfer to Capital Campaign	  7,250 
	 Transfer to Maintenance Reserve	 0
Total Operating Expenses		  34,166
Net Operating Balance +/-			   175

1970 As Founding President, Barbara Delaney served six years (1970-76), 
while husband Edmund was President for eight years (1980-88).  Here they 
share the stage with the colorfully restored Meeting House curtain.  

2015 The Waterhouse millstones, each weighing over 3,000 pounds, date back 
to a 1730 Grist Mill and could be Chester’s oldest artifacts. After having been 
in front of  the former Chester Bank since 1902, they were donated to the 
Society and have been featured at our entrance since installation in 2015. 



Membership June 2019 - May 2020
Individual
Yolande Ahlberg*
Sosse Baker
Dale Bernardoni 
Frances Bertelli
Susan Bird*
Tom Brelsford
Margaret Breslin
Jane Deuse Cable
Tim Carlson
Samuel Chorches
Will Clark*
Elizabeth M. D’Amato
Alma Carini Doak
Robert Dona
Helene Ferrari
Lauren Gister
Jane Gordon
MarieAnne Parodi Heft
Martin L. Heft
Paulette Heft
Charley Hnilicka
Jane Bance Homick*
Patricia Kosky
Mitchell Koslawy
Dorothy Lavezzoli
Edward Leffingwell Jr.
Tedd Levy
Diane Lindsay
Paul W. Manning*
Tom Marshall
Trudy Marth*
Carmelo Mazzota*
Jean Mulford
David Nelson
Betsy Watrous Pasinella
Bettie Perreault
Charles Priest
Dorinda A. Rulle*
H. Peter Satagaj
Judith Lynde Schondorf
Robert Smith*
Sharon Soja
Karla Tessitore*
Ruth Thayer
Elizabeth Tremalgia
Louise R. VanHaverbeke
Patti Anne Vassia
Nancy Watkins
Daisy Watrous
Anne Winslow

Household
Debra Alberts & John Murphy*
Eric & Ginny Anderson
James & Marian Bairstow
Paul & Wendie Barbarino
Rabbi Marci Bellows*
Bonnie & John Bennet
Robert Blair & Kris Pollock
Mark Borton & Francine Cornaglia
Donna & Rick Carlson, Jr.
Virginia Carmany & Issac Ruiz*
Ernie & Pam Cartier
Edward & Gail Castelli
James & Diana Castelli
Ted & JoAnna Chapin
Sherry & Herb Clark
Lori Ann & Frederick Clymas*

Alan & Ginny Cuneo
Emelia DeMusis  
  & Stephen DeBenedet
Kristen DiErrico & Hans Lohse
Lol & Charlene Fearon
Richard Fensky & Elaine LaFlair
Joseph & Charlotte Forst
Ivey Gianetti & John Williams
Roger & Elizabeth Goodnow
Elizabeth Gourlay  
  & Matthew Griffiths
Edward Grzybowski
Coe & Carol Hawkins
Willliam & Amanda Hofmeister
Richard & Patricia Holloway
Robert & Mary Humpage
Geoffrey & Carol Jacobson
Joel & Susan Jacobson
Erik & Constance Johannessen
Laurel & Scott Johnson
Harold & Linda Jones, Jr.
Randy, Beth & Emily Judd
Gerald & Mary Kelly
John & Wendy King
David & Diane Kukta
Mary Lewis
Steve & Linda Desnoyers Mandel
Kenneth Maxwell & Arlene Tunney
Pam & Doug McAvay
Allan Mehlberg & Spruce Roden
Steven & Kathryn Merola
Madaline Meyer
Ann Monaghan & Family
Gil & Susan Morong
Richard & Jean Morrow*
Richard & Lorraine Morrow
Russ & Deb Munson
Charles & Susan Murphy
G.R. & Julie Nash*
Jonathan, Renee, McKayla  
  & Alyssa Pardo*
Charles & Jo Anne Park
Dawn Parker
Lance Parker Family
Brandon & Elizabeth Pearce
Don & Kristen Perreault
Kim & Kathy Price
John & Jennifer Rannestad
Jim & Marie Ready
Cookie & Fred Robertson
Ray & Jeanne Roussel
Eileen Scherber & Family*
Charles & Denise Schiller
John & Lisa Schroeder
Richard & Carol Anne Seaman
Richard & Elaine Sevigny
The Shortz Family
James B. Silliman
Kelley & Scott Smith
Laird & Toni Smith
Tom & Renee Smith
Jacqueline Stack & Mark Riggio
Van & Barbara Standke
Alex & MaryAnn Stein
Elizabeth Watrous Stopa
Richard & Leslie Strauss
Eileen Sypher & John Yrchik
Jan & Ted Taigen
Melody & Philip Tierney

Peter & Sally Tiezzi, Jr.
Gordon & Claudia Van Nes
Gilbert & Patricia Veconi
Roseann Ventimiglia & Seth Fidel*
Dave & Margo Viggiano
Wayne Wahala & Lisa Gauthier
Skip & Margaret Weisenburger
Tom & Dianne Wetmore
Ronald & Lois Wickson
George & Patty Winter
Sue & Bob Wisner
Peter & Jane Zanardi
Burgi & Leo Zavatone

Benefactor
John & Janice Benda
Joyce Christy Birtcher
Ms. Spencer Boyd & George Bradley
Edward & Debra Calamari
Geraldine Carini-Garcia
Arthur Christianson
Jewel Christy
Audrey Conrad
Dan David
Tammy  & Weymouth Eustis
Barbara & Bob Fraser
Helene & Ned Johnson
Kim Kellogg & Ric Hosley
Virgil & Jean Lloyd
Ed & Peg Meehan
Arthur H. Napier III  
  & Barbara-Jan Wilson
Christine Palm & James Baker**
Michael & Susan Peck
Joan & Craig Phillips
Sandy & Deedee Prisloe
Paul & Dawn Radicchi
Janice Carlisle & Joseph Roach
Mark Rohlfs
Hila & Saul Rosen
Laura Straub
Theresa Zwart-Ludeman
Yenowich Sisters

Life
Randy & Chris Allinson
Ray & Liz Archambault
Thomas & Kathleen Archambault
Albert Armington
Gil & Anne Bartlett
Phyllis Bevington
Thomas & Marianne Bladek
Robert Blair
Lary Bloom
Bill Bonfanti & Madeleine Winans
Dominick & Stacy Bosco
David Brooks
Gregory Cook
Michael & Felise Cressman
John W. Dalton
Marta Daniels
Keith Dauer & Sandy Senior-Dauer
Deb Dembo
Elise Piquet-Doll
Gerry & Cynthia Dubey
Shirley Feldmann
Henry & Britt Flanagan
Mary & Bryant Frank
Sonya Gill & Victor LaBarre**

Jill Gladding
Peter & Jan Good
Robert & Lynda Gorman
Alva G. Greenberg
Mark & Cheri Ferrari Habersang
Jon Claude Haines**
Monique Hanson
Karen & Jamie Hart
Kurt & Marion Watrous Henstorf
Leni Herschman
Elizabeth Hubbard
Skip & Karen Hubbard
Thomas & Cheri Hubbard  
  & Family
Cary Hull & Al Malpa
Mrs. Edward C. Hull
Nathan & Geraldine Jacobson
Kathryn Watrous Jones
Jon & Doreen Joslow
Pauline Kaplan
Mrs. Jenny Kitsen
Steve & Ann Kitteredge
Jules & Kathleen Kranich
Pam Larson
Robert & Stacey Lewis
Carol LeWitt
D. Leonard Lieberman
Lorraine Lieberman
Margaret Lieberman
Donald MacDermid
Jess Maghan  & Peter Walker
Robert Miceli
Christopher Moore
Deborah Morrow
Joel Motley III
William Myers
Martin & Lois Nadel
Jil Nelson
Charles G. Nessler, Jr
Michael Oppenheimer  
  & Donna Tuths
Matt & Eileen Ouelette
Sandra Davis Owen
Donald & Katherine Paulson
Jo-Ann & Michael Price
Robert Radicchi
Glenn & Peg Reyer
Jeff  & Holly Ridgway
Michael & Sally Sanders
Arthur & Judith Schaller
Rick & Terry Schreiber
Dr. Kim Senay
Joel & Adrienne Severance
John & Kimberly Stack
Justine Tobis
William Vollers
BJ & Corry Watrous
Bruce & Beverly Watrous
Christopher & Kelly Watrous
Lynn Weymer
Whitelaw & Margaret Wilson
Virginia Winans
Victoria Winterer
Ron & Suzie Woodward
James Zanardi
Richard & Joan Ziemann

*New Members
**New Membership Level


